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It is hard to believe that this time last year Covid-19  
restrictions were severely limiting our golfing activities and 
resulted in us not producing Bulletins for April, May, or 
June.  Although many things are slowly returning to  
normal, the 2021 Fiesta Day Parade is yet another victim 
of lingering limitations.  Our club has been a perennial 
participant in the communityôs Fiesta Day Parade but no 
parade this year.  Another welcome change are the rakes 
are back in the bunkers!  Please remember to use these 
rakes to smooth out where you entered, played your ball, 
and exited the bunker.  Leave the rake in the bunker and 
knock the sand off your shoes after exiting to prevent it 
from being tracked onto the greens.  We all need to do 
our part in the care of our golf course. 
As this Bulletin goes to press, our Presidentô Cup will be 
well underway, and our Member/Guest Tournament will 
have concluded.  Given the amount of effort put forth by 
our Tournament Director Dan Rawlins and Social Director 
Jerry Watson, I am sure it will be fondly remembered as a 
reborn addition to our tournament schedule.  Also on the 
near horizon is our Club Championship which will be 
played June 4th ï 6th.  Keep an eye out for  
announcements and sign-up sheets.  Even though the 
golf course irrigation project is ongoing simultaneously 
with our tournaments, scoring for any hole out for repairs 
will be net par for both the game you are playing and for 
posting to GHIN. 
The 2021 Roster books are out!  If you have not received 
your copy or would like a second copy for your golf cart, 
please see Publicity Director Andrew Quinn or myself.  
Although every effort is made to be accurate, changes do 
occur.  One significant change is our Handicap Chair, 
Rick Halsey, will soon be relocating to South Carolina.  I 
wish Rick well as he experiences his new surroundings; 
he will be missed.  Membership Director John Reed will 
assume the responsibilities of Handicap Chair as he has 
already completed the required SCGA training and will 
continue in both roles as we consider a new Board  
replacement. 
Annual golf renewals are due.  If you enjoy our amenity 
and the freedom being an annual golfer entails, please be 
sure to act promptly.  Bear in mind, personal golf carts 
must also display a valid 2021-2022 decal by June 1, 
2021.  Another reminder is that thieves never take a  
holiday. Unfortunately, there have been too many recent 
instances of personal items being taken from unattended 
golf carts while parked in the golf cart parking area.  
Rangefinders, GPSôs, and premium sunglasses are recent 
examples.  If you are going to leave your cart for any 
length of time, lock up your valuables or take them with 
you.  It can save you a lot of anguish and frustration. 
The month of May will also bring an end to the POA  
election and new Board members will soon be taking their 
seats.  Please join me in wishing those members elected 
great success in keeping our community a ñlittle bit of  
paradiseò and trust that they will continue to view our golf 
course amenity in the most positive light possible. 
Play your best, rake those bunkers, and have fun! 

 Presidentôs  
 Message 

 by 
 Bruce Wallace 

Canyon Lake Menôs Golf Club 

2021 Board of Directors 

2021 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament                  February 13
th
 

Spring Kickoff (4 Ball Qualifier)        March 13
th
 & 14

th
  

Presidentôs Cup & VP Cup                            April 24
th 

Member/Guest                     May 1
st  
& 2

nd
  

Club Championship                            June 4
th
, 5
th
, 6
th

 

Stag Day                                              September 11
th 

Monster Day Tournament                     November 10
th 

Fall Member/Member                 November 13
th 
& 14

th
  

Christmas Tournament                         December 11
th
  

Canyon Lake Menôs Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of 

golf for all members. 
Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  

fair and inclusive. 
Provide financial disclosure and administer the Clubôs  
assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course. 

 

The Menôs Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 

Club Historian     Travis Montgomery 951-244-5193 

      Jamesmagil ǘŀƳƻƴǘƎƻƳŜǊȅϪǾŜǊƛȊƻƴΦƴŜǘ.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.       Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505  

 jthompso2@aol.com  ƧǘƘƻƳǎƻнϪŀƻƭΦŎƻƳ                           

 

Golf Pro         Pat Kemball     951-246-1782  

             ǇŀǘƪŜƳōŀƭƭϪǇƎŀΦŎƻƳ 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ        .ǊǳŎŜ ²ŀƭƭŀŎŜ   слн онф улнф 
             ŘƻнǎǳŎŎŜǎǎϪŀƻƭΦŎƻƳ 
м{¢ ±t-IŀƴŘƛŎŀǇ   wƛŎƪ IŀƭǎŜȅ     фрм нлн луср 
             ǊƛŎƪƘŀƭǎŜȅϪƳǎƴΦŎƻƳ 
нb5 ±t-²ŜŘ DŀƳŜ   /ƘǳŎƪ bŜǿǎƻƳ  фрм ттр сспл 
             ƛƴƭŀƴŘŎƘǳŎƪϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ       9ǊƛŎ {ŎƘǊŀŘŜǊ   плу фсс ссфл 
             ǎƴƧǎǎƘǊƪǎϪŀǧΦƴŜǘ  
{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ        ¢ƻƳ {ŎǳŘƛŜǊƛ   слн тфф нмлл 
             ǘƘƻƳŀǎǎŎǳŘƛŜǊƛϪȅŀƘƻƻΦŎƻƳ 
¢ƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘǎ     5ŀƴ wŀǿƭƛƴǎ      тмп флт рпму 
             ǊŀǿƭƛƴǎΦŘŀƴϪȅŀƘƻƻΦŎƻƳ 
tǳōƭƛŎ wŜƭŀǝƻƴǎ    !ƴŘǊŜǿ vǳƛƴƴ  тмп опн умму 
             ŀǿǉǳƛƴƴƴϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇκwǳƭŜǎ  WƻƘƴ wŜŜŘ     рсн трр мрпф 
             ǊŜŜŘƧƻƘƴŜϪƳǎƴΦŎƻƳ 
{ƻŎƛŀƭ          WŜǊǊȅ ²ŀǘǎƻƴ   фну олу фнтс 
             ǿŀǘǎƻƴŘōƭǇƭŀȅϪƳǎƴΦŎƻƳ 
DǊŜŜƴ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ  5ŀǾŜ bƛŎƪŜƭ    омл фол сулм 
             ŘΦƎΦƴƛŎƪŜƭϪǘǿŎΦŎƻƳ 

mailto:tamontgomery@verizon.net
mailto:jthomso2@aol.com
mailto:pkemball@pga.com
mailto:snjsshrks@att.net


Presidentôs  
Message  

by  

Ina Pickard 

Canyon Lake Womenôs Golf Club 

2021 Board of Directors 

President         Ina Pickard       951-244-3062 
              bobandina@gmail.com    
 
Major Tourn        Linda Kamashian    951-244-3675
    1st VP         lkamashian@ca.rr.com   
 
Handicap         Norma Yarbrough    951-244-8753 
    2nd VP       normajyarbrough@msn.com     
 
Tuesday Tournaments                                                        
              Kathy Homewood    951-403-3124 
              kmhomewood@gmail.com  
Recording Secretary                                                         
              Kathy Voss       951-742-2413
              kathyvoss83@gmail.com  
 
Treasurer         Lila Gann        951-244-6863 
              llgann@verizon.net 
 
Membership       Donna Nunes      951-244-9066 
              dknunes@ca.rr.com 
 
Corresponding Secretary         
              Babette Stubbs     951-244-5335 
              stubbsins@outlook.com 
     
Rules            Joanna Spiller      951-244-1553 
              dinosaurs35@verizon.net  
 
Social           Nancy Zimmerman   916-825-4356 
              Nancyz0880@gmail.com  

2021 Tournament Schedule 
Beat the Pro                    January 19 

Valentine Tournament             February 9 

SB&R Tournament                       March 25 

Club Championship                 March 16, 18, 23 

Senior Championship                   April 20, 27 

Member Guest                     May 14 

Presidentôs Cup                         June 15, 22 

Couples Eclectic                 July 13, 20 

Member/Member Eclectic       September 14, 16, 21 

Jack & Jill Charity                           November 20 

Christmas Tournament                   December 14                

Canyon Lake Womenôs Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 
We encourage equitable competition through proper  

handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  
We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

 

Womenôs Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
February 2, May 4, August 3, November 2 

Things are looking up.  Although we are not meeting 
in the Magnolia room yet, we are able to sign in at a 
table on the patio by the Country Club entrance.  We 
are resuming closest to the pin and mystery hole, 
along with hole in one.  Remember to check in no later 
than 7:30 or we may not have a spot for you. 
As Iôm writing this newsletter, we are in the midst of 
our Sr. Tournament.  Thirty-eight ladies showed up on 
a beautiful Tuesday morning to compete in this  
two-day tournament.  Next Tuesday we will have our 
awards and luncheon.  This tournament is given by 
CLIPPS.  For those of you that donôt know what 
CLIPPS stands for, it is Canyon Lake Involved Past 
Presidents. 
On May 14 we will have our member guest  
invitational.  Weôve had a lot of guests respond and 
Iôm looking forward to showing off our beautiful 
course.  The committee is comprised of Ura Furry, 
Nancy Zimmerman, Kathy Werder, Babette Stubbs, 
Joanna Spiller and Kathy Homewood.  With a  
committee like that you canôt go wrong.  The theme is 
ñAloohaò. 
Our most improved golfers for March are KK Beecher, 
Sheri Rawlins and Judy Thompson.  The gross winner 
for April was Mary Leathley and the net winner Dawn 
Haggerty.  Keep it up, ladies. 
Friday, May 25th is our first Twilight since COVID.  
Norma and Bruce Yarbrough have been putting this 
event together for us for the last few years.  If you 
havenôt played in it, it is a fun 9-hole partners game 
followed by dinner at Road Runner Park. 
Norma and Kathy Homewood are still having trouble 
deciphering the score cards.  Please make sure the 
game card and the posting card agree.  Print legibly. 
Make sure you include your handicap and first and 
last name.  If they canôt read the cards, then how can 
you expect to win the game?   
Just a reminder that as the new sprinkler system is 
installed, certain holes will be closed.  Remember, for 
posting purposes take net par (par plus pops.)  For the 
game, unless otherwise instructed, take your score for 
17 holes and leave the closed hole out. 
We are at this time cleaning out our stored  
decorations from Mary Cratonôs garage.  We thank 
Mary so much for allowing us to use it all this time.  
We have thrown out a lot of the old stuff, but still have 
boxes of things we would like to keep.  If anybody 
could take a couple boxes to store, it would be much 
appreciated. 
I look forward to resuming our regular tournament 
schedule and hope you all sign up and support our 
club. 
Ina Pickard 
President CLWGC 
  

mailto:lkamashian@ca.rr.com
mailto:normajyarbrough@msn.com
mailto:marlene.cathro@ca.rr.com
mailto:kathyvoss83@gmail.com
mailto:normajyarbrough@msn.com
mailto:normajyarbrough@msn.com
mailto:dbspraul@yahoo.com
mailto:dbspraul@yahoo.com
mailto:dinosaurs35@verizon.net


7-Apr-21    
TWO BEST BALLS OF FOURSOME    
A Flight  
Foursome                              Total Net  
1 Delehanty  +  Mascio  +  Seymour  +  Wells            120  
2 Jon Evans + Dan Rawlins + Bruce Wallace + Gary Bradford  122  
3 Kelch  +  Kupke  +  Potenza  +  Stubbs               128  
4 Halsey  +  Montgomery  +  Sell  +  Stone              131  
    
B Flight  
Foursome                              Total Net  
1 Gunter  +  Ramirez  +  Steed  +  Whipple             122  
2 Brack  +  Kim  +  Mcleod  +  Moore                 124  
3 Dawson  +  Rawlins  +  Rawlins  +  Sanchez           125  
4 Coughlin  +  Jacobson  +  Moline  +  Smykla           129  
    
C Flight   
Foursome                              Total Net  
1 Fuhrman  +  Pinto  +  Stanovich  +  Voss              117  
2 Hawley  +  Russelle  +  Schutz  +  Viotti              121  
3 Clow  +  Espinosa  +  Larson  +  Valencia             121  
4 Kielty  +  Pickard  +  Thompson  +  Tice              123  
 
18 MAX SKINS 
Player      Skins  Details 
Anton Riniti     1   HOLE 15 
Caleb Wells     1   HOLE 4 
Clive Taylor     1   HOLE 13 
Rich Moline     1   HOLE 8 
Gil Kim        1   HOLE 1 
Harland Newby   1   HOLE 16 
Kurt Mascio     1   HOLE 5 
 
31 MAX SKINS   
Player      Skins  Details 
Ted Russelle    2   HOLE 9,14 
Chris Coate     1   HOLE 18 
Robert Stanovich  1   HOLE 5 
Bob Tice       1   HOLE 7 

14-Apr-21   
PARTNERS TWO STEP  
A Flight  
Team                    Total Net 
1 Delehanty, Theo  +  Wells, Caleb     98 
2 Raworth, Don  +  Riniti, Anton       102 
3 Keigwin, Jon  +  Mascio, Kurt        103 
4 Jacobs, Tim  +  Montgomery, Travis   106 
   
B Flight  
Team                    Total Net 
1 Brack, Ralph  +  Fecko, John        101 
2 Kelch, Vern  +  Kupke, Ronald       105 
3 Scudieri, Thomas  +  Watson, Jerry    106 
4 Derse, David  +  Ireland, Marcus      108 
   
C  Flight  
Team                    Total Net 
1 Gunter, Bobby  +  Ramirez, Carlos    98 
2 Rawlins, Zell  +  Sanchez, Robert     99 
3 Meredith, Van  +  Whipple, James     103 
4 Gray, Robert  +  Wagoner, Hugh     104 
   
D Flight  
Team                    Total Net 
1 Doidge, Edward  +  Furry, Chuck     98 
2 Clow, Bob  +  Merry, Thom         99 
3 Pickard, Robert  +  Tice, Bob        101 
4 Espinosa, Fred  +  Larson, Harold     104 
 
18 MAX SKINS   
Player       Skins   Details 
Tim Jacobs      2    HOLE 6, 18 
Robert Sanchez    1    HOLE 4 
Anton Riniti      1    HOLE 12 
Caleb Wells      1    HOLE 16 
Frederick Finger   1    HOLE 14 
 
31 MAX SKINS   
Player       Skins  Details 
Harold Larson     1   HOLE 13 
Robert Stanovich   1   HOLE 12 
Randy Schutz     1   HOLE 5 
Mike Zingg       1   HOLE 9 

Shot their Age 
 

Dudley Thompson shot his age  
on April 1

st
  (no fooling) 

 
Ted Smykla shot his age on April 5

th
 

 

Congratulations for a great achievement. 



21-Apr-21   
PARTNERS ALTERNATE SHOT 
A Flight  
Players                  Total Net 
1 Brack, Ralph  +  Kim, Gil        67 
2 Jacobs, Tim  +  Montgomery, Travis 68 
3 Ousterhout, Bobby  +  Perry, Greg  69 
4 Leathley, Greg  +  McCain, Steve   70 
   
B Flight  
Players                  Total Net 
1 Bader, Jason  +  Flores, Victor     69 
2 Sell, Gary  +  Stone, Allan        70 
3 Potenza, Don  +  Stubbs, John     70 
4 Coughlin, Philip  +  Jacobson, Bob  70 
   
C Flight  
Players                  Total Net 
1 Loomer, Guy  +  Ramirez, Carlos   62 
2 Pinto, Michael  +  Rowland, Oscar   65 
3 Kielty, Roger  +  Pickard, Robert    69 
4 Gunter, Bobby  +  Popper, Walt    69 
   
D Flight  
Players                  Total Net 
1 Espinosa, Fred  +  Larson, Harold   68 
2 Schutz, Randy  +  Viotti, Robert    70 
3 Dawson, Richard  +  Rawlins, Zell   71 
4 Schrader, Eric  +  Talbot, Barry    71 
 
18 MAX SKINS   
Players              Skins   Details 
Jason Bader + Victor Flores   2    HOLE 5, 16 
Ralph Brack + Gil Kim       1    HOLE 10 
Philip Coughlin + Bob Jacobson 1    HOLE 3 
Andrew Quinn + Rick Halsey   1    HOLE 4 
John Stubbs + Don Potenza   1    HOLE 6 
 
31 MAX SKINS   
Players               Skins  Details 
Randy Schutz + Robert Viotti   2    HOLE 7, 17 
Chris Coate + Caleb Wells    1    HOLE 13 
Carlos Ramirez + Guy Loomer  1    HOLE 14 
Dave Nickel + Hugh Wagoner  1    HOLE 2 
Ross Hanover + Joe Washle   1    HOLE 8 
Roger Kielty + Robert Pickard  1    HOLE 9 

28-Apr-21   
FOUR MAN SCRAMBLE  
 
A Flight  
Foursome                   Total Net 
1 Coate, Chris  +  Flores, Victor        51 
2 Bader, Jason  +  Gunter, Bobby       54 
3 Halsey, Rick  +  Merry, Thom         55 
4 Hanover, Ross  +  Kelch, Vern        55 
5 Kim, Gil  +  Leathley, Greg           56 
6 Jernigan, Jason  +  Merritt, Jim        59 
7 Loomer, Guy  +  Nelson, Leroy        60 
8 Finger, Frederick  +  Scott, Robert     61 
 
B Flight  
Foursome                    Total Net 
1 Sanders, Mike  +  Talbot, Barry       51 
2 Moline, Rich  +  Scudieri, Thomas      55 
3 Evans, Jon  +  Reed, John           56 
4 Newby, Harland  +  Popper, Walt      56 
5 Hawley, Chuck  +  Perry, Greg        57 
6 Dawson, Richard  +  Kielty, Roger      57 
7 Clow, Bob  +  Fuhrman, Tom         58 
8 Brack, Ralph  +  Conley, Jack        59 
9 Coughlin, Philip  +  Nickel, Dave       60 







Meet Your Directors  2 
Jerry Watson ï Social Director 
Born in Arkansas, Jerryôs family moved to California when he was two years 
old and settled in the San Diego area, graduating from San Diego High School 
in 1964. He starred in baseball and shortly after graduation he was drafted by 
the New York Yankees and played in the Yankee system for three years.   
During that time his path crossed those of Yankee greats Mickey Mantle,  
Bobby Richardson, Yogi Berra and pitching great Whitey Ford who he batted 
against during Spring Training games.  Jerry says ñbeing part of the Yankees 
farm system is an experience Iôll never forgetò. 
In 1966, Jerry was again drafted ï this time by his ñUncle Samò, serving in the 
Army in Viet Nam. After his discharge, he started working part-time at Food 
Basket markets (now Albertsonôs) that turned into a full-time career that lasted 
40 years, his last ten years as a Store Director.  He retired and moved to  
Prescott, AZ.  Retirement didnôt last long and he worked as the business  

manager of the Antelope Hills Golf Courses.  Jerry and his wife of 45 years, Marilyn, have three sons and 
soon after the birth of their first grandchild moved back to California and settled in Menifee. Working in the 
food industry, Jerry is well qualified to be responsible for the selection of tournament meals.  
Your Social Director ï Jerry Watson 

 
John Reed ï Membership & Rules Director 
John was born in Arizona and moved to Southern California when he was three 
years old. John and his wife Stephanie were married on Friday the 13th and are 
still celebrating 46 years later.   They have a daughter and four grandchildren 
in New Mexico and a daughter and two grandchildren in Temecula.  When not 
on the golf course, John helps pick up the kids from school, sports and other 
activities.  John began playing golf in 1972 and normally plays four days a 
week.  He also travels annually to Puerto Vallarta, the Robert Trent Jones Trail 
in Alabama and Las Vegas on golf outings.  He is in his second year on the 
Menôs Golf Club Board.  
John has travelled internationally to England, France, Greece, Turkey, Holland, 
Jordan and Israel.  On a trip to Israel, with his church and his mother, he was 
baptized in the Jordan River.  On a trip to England with his wife they returned 
to the United States aboard the Queen Mary 2. 

John worked in the fast food and restaurant business for 33 years.  He was a manager and weekend supervi-
sor for McDonalds for ten years and retired as an Area Manager for Polly Pies after 23 years.  He was also an 
owner/operator of a bottom dump trucks for years and managed his Dadôs truck broker company.  In his spare 
time, he watches as much baseball as possible and has two nephews that played professional baseball and 
are now coaching the Arizona Diamondbacks and the Angels. 
Your Membership & Rules Director ï John Reed 

 
Chuck Newsom -Wednesday Game Director 
A native of Cincinnati, Ohio, Chuck moved to California in 1985 while working 
for the Ralston Purina Company and then Del Monte and Nestle in the food 
industry. Tired of traveling after 25 years, he established his own real estate 
appraisal business and still works at it 23 years later.  Married to Carol for 24 
years, they have a blended family of four sons, two daughters, 11 grandchil-
dren and two great grandchildren. 
With a Bachelorôs Degree in Political Science from the University of Cincinnati, 
itôs no wonder that he has dabbled in politics himself, serving on the POA 
Board as a Director and President.  He has served on the Menôs Golf Club 
Board on several occasions and as President in 2015.  As a member of the US 
Air Force from 1964 ï 1968 he was an Airborne radio operator, flying 130 mis-
sions in Viet Nam. 
Prior to playing golf, he enjoyed fishing and hunting, but says that now he only 

has time for his family and golf.   Your Wednesday Game Director ï Chuck Newsom 
 











mailto:awquinnn@gmail.com







